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  Welcome éé  to the third edition of the KSKA Newsletter, and thank you to those who have expressed positive  

comments regarding the previous publications.    

Thank you also to those who have contributed to this edition and I hope that you enj oy and benefit from the content.    

Message from Shihan Dirk Heene 8th Dan    

DAN GRADING (dan shiken) & MEMBERSHIP   

Since the beginning of the Academy in 1989 and the first Gasshuku in Hasselt in 1990, a  membership scheme needed to  
be introduced a nd presented by a senior instructor.  This was approved by Sensei Kase and Sensei Shirai.  At that time,  
everybody knew one another and there were no problems. The yearõs fee was paid at the next Gasshuku and the  
members who were absent did not pay unt il they turned up the next time.    

After almost 25 years, the situation has changed as in every organisation. Now, the members should contribute every  
year around January, even if they do not appear on the Gasshukus for whatever reason. Travelling and participating all  
over Europe is not always easy, however, loyalty to the Academy in supporting the heritage and the continuity of Sensei  
Kaseõs instruction is fundamental. The minimal support is the yearly contribution.   

The òDanò examinations are part of the responsibility of the Shihankai. All our dan gradings should take place through  
the examination sessions organised on the Gasshukus or other courses  with members of the Shihankai. The payments for  
these gradings support Mrs Chieko Kase and  the Academy administration. Most of the countries follow this system, but  
still some countries organise different grading examinations. Where is the standard?    

The Kyu and Dan gradings were introduced in Japan from 1887 when this country started  fol lowing the military systems  
from the West.    
How can we divide the value from a karateka into 9 Kyu levels and several  
Dan levels? What is the standard éwhat is the matrix é where is  
transparencyéwho decides?   
Especially the level above 3rd Dan where this becomes very difficult to  
judge.    

Before 1867 there was the Menky» :órenshi ,ky»shi and hanshióé.that was it.   
Three levels. Stop, clear.    

It is hard work for the shihankai to think about profiles, Dan grades and  
values where it is about the core of the Academy and the guarantee for  
the future.    

Every candidate from shodan onward should present themself and  
contribute to the Academy, and the Academy should be represented by  
members of the Shihankai.    

Dirk Heene,     

President, Shihankai member    



 

KSKA Membership Renewalsééé.   

May I take this opportunity to remind members that their 2015 membership fees  
are due on 1  st 

  January 2015 and are to be paid by 28  th 
  February 2015. After this  

time your membershi p will lapse and will become dormant; you will not be eligible  
to enjoy the benefits of membership or vote at the General Assembly.    

The annual fee is  ú 60   or  £50   and should be transferred directly to one of the KSKA  
bank accounts.    

Payments in Euro should be made to:    

Natwest Bank Ltd, Cheltenham Branch, 31 Promenade, Cheltenham, GL50 1LH, UK    

Account No:  /08791120;  550/00    

IBAN:  GB69 NWBK 6072 0308 7911 20;    

IBAN BIC:  NWBK GB 2L;    

Beneficiary  :  Kase Ha Shotokan Ryu Karatedo Academy    

 
Payments in GB Pounds should be made to:    

Natwest Bank Ltd, Cheltenham Branch, 31 Promenade, Cheltenham, GL50 1LH, UK    

Sort Code:  60 - 05 - 16 ;    

Account No:  ;  16412087   

IBAN :  GB33 NWBK 6005 1616 4120  87 ;    

IBAN BIC:  NWBK GB 2L ;    

Beneficiary   Kase Ha Shotokan Ryu Karatedo Academy  :   

Payments may also be made in either GB Pound or Euro by a bank cheque or  
international money order, made payable to:  Kase Ha Shotokan Ryu K aratedo  
Academy  and posted (preferably by registered mail) to:  KSKA Treasurer, Alan  
Armstrong, 19 Jubilee Drive, Bredon, Tewkesbury, GL20 7QJ, UK      

Please ensure that the payment information includes  JUST   your name and the  
year of memb ership. (e.g. W Pigeon, 2015).  Please  DO NOT  waste space by  
writing that it is for KSKA Membership  ð   we only receive payments for membership  
and often putting all this information results in your name being left off by the  
bank.    

KSKA Natsu Gasshuku  -    Mullheim, Germany    

th  8 -    2015 th May  10   

Details of the Natsu Gasshuku are available from the KSKA website including travel  
and accommodation information.    www.ks  k - s acade my.org/en/seminar  

 
This course is to be instructed by members of the Shihankai plus the two recently  
appointed Assistant Instructors.    

Email:  petrellap@gmx.de      

KSKA Kangeiko  -    Mullheim, Germany    

th  13 -    th February  15 2015   

We wish good training to all who have been selected to attend.  Oss    
 

Email:  petrellap@gmx.de      

In This Issue   

   Introduction    

   KSKA Gasshuku update    

   KSKA Sweden    

   In memory of Bernd  

Brezinski    

   Karateõs influence on  

life, Tadhg O Mahony    

   Memberõs Profile   

Donõt forget to advertise your   

course on the KSKA website.     

Send details to:    
secretary @ksk-academy.org       

  
Whilst I appreciate that we  

are still in November, I will not  

have another chance to wish  

all our members, friends and  

colleagues greetings for the  

season also a happy and  

prosperous New Year.    

Keep training hard and stay  

strong in mind and body.    

Oss   
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KSKA Sweden  

I have been asked to write about karate 

life in Sweden, how I am developing my 

club and number of Kase -Ha followers, 

how I encourage my students to attend 

international seminars and also 

something about my own training 

regime. This was not an easy task but 

very interesting and of course I wanted 

to do it. When I started to write down my 

thoughts it suddenly became lots of 

pages. So I have divided it into four parts 

and hopefully you will enjoy the reading. 

And if you have any comments, s o feel 

free to contact me. I´m looking forward 

to it.  

Stay strong and train hard!  Oss!  Mona  

Pfaus  

  

Part 1 : Karate life in Sweden   

I am often asked questions about the 

karate situation in Sweden. When the 

KSK Academy was established in 2002,  

Sweden had several members, around 

16 at the time, yet the majority 

disappeared and for some time I was 

the only member so I earned the nick 

name òThe Lonely Wolf from Swedenó.   

In the beginning Kase -Ha karate was not 

particularly strong within Sweden as the 

maj or influence and  links to the JKA 

remained firm , whereas today this is 

changing.   

So from the very beginning the clubs 

tended to be free spirits so to speak.  It 

did work in the early years of WKSA in 

Sweden and to the end of 1980´s and 

beginning of 90´s,  but unfortunately by 

the mid 90´s things changed which lead 

to some clubs deciding to establish their 

own Kase -Ha based organisations.   

When Sensei Kase passed away in 2004 

the next break came from the others 

and now Sweden has five members of 

the KSK Academy (with 3 clubs) but in 

total I would say there are about 16 -17 

clubs that might call themselves Kase -

Ha and profess to follow the lineage of 

Kase Sensei.  Unfortunately there are no 

connections between our organisations.  

Maybe this is just a part of the evolution 

of karate, I am not sure?  The message 

should be widely spread but why not be 

together?  We have an expression in 

Sweden; ôtoo many Cockerels in the hen 

houseõ, and that is possibly one issue 

that leads new organisations to spring 

up in our c ountry.    

Sweden is not a big karate country so I 

donõt think there is a need for all the 

different organisations, but I must stress 

that this is just my personal view and I´m 

not the leading voice of karate in 

Sweden, where these are just the 

thoughts th at I have held during the 

past years as a member of the KSK 

Academy.   

It is interesting why these things happen 

and now after so many years it is unlikely 

that things will change, because many 

clubs feel that they don´t need a 

national or international or ganisation just 

to support the idea of Kase -Ha.   



  

In Memory of Bernd Brezinskiééé.   

It is with great sadness to announce the passing of a founder member of  
Bernd Brezinski with a message from Shihan Dirk Heene.    

Whilst reflecting and thinking in the Honbu Dojo in Hasselt , here are my  
thoughts on Bernd.    

Bernd was everywhere with enthusiasm, engagement and a good dose  
of humour.  He believed in Sensei Kase's karate and in the Academy.    

He was one of the founding members and the soul of the 5 days karate  
course in Berlin, whilst trying to bring the "Berliner Karate clubs " together.    

In 2014 and for the 5th consecutive year this event was organised and  
Bernd was there, ill, tired but with eyes full of enthusiasm .    

Bernd taught me to look at the culture a nd the history of Berlin, the war,  
the cold war, but also the" Berliner Luft", the story about the Humboldt  
brothers and the Hackescher Markt...    

We trained and practiced Chi Kung in the Berliner Shaolin Temple with  
the Shaolin Monks and discussed  a lot about Budo and energy.    

Now it is over .    

We have lost one of our best members of the Kase Ha Academy and to  
me é Berlin will never be the same .   

When we reorganise the 5 days September course in Berlin, it would be  
befitting to call i t the "Memorial Bernd Brezinski"    

To honour somebody there are three steps : To know the person, to talk  
about them, and to organise an event or a ceremony in their memory.    

Oss   

Shihan Dirk Heene    

DVD Imminent releaseéééé.   

Sensei Velibor  Dimitrijevic 7th Dan KSKA has produced a 2  - hour  

DVD featuring his inspirational style of training that was greatly  

influenced by Kase Sensei.    

This DVD will demonstrate the aspects of breathing, rooting  

and effective technique also whole life  benefits that are  

applicable both inside and out of the dojo.    

The DVD will shortly be released whilst an introduction can be  

found by following this link:    

http://youtu.be/KoUV1T_XPC  k     

Thank you to Philip Lehrer  

for his contribution to the  

July issue and the excellent  

course report following the  

seminar held in Israel in  

April 2014.    

Sensei Velibor Dimitrijevic    

KSKA Aki Gasshuku    

Luso, Portugal  -   October 2014    

  

Thank you to the organisers of  

the Aki Gasshuku held in Luso,  

Portugal in October.    

The course was well attended  

by a range of KSKA members &  

non m embers who travelled  

from as far afield as Israel to  

enjoy the excellent training.    
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The Gi in the Kase  - Ha Shotokan Ryu symbol also  
represents that of a warrior's highest honour being  
moral duty, dignity, renouncing selfish behaviour  and  
co ntributing to humanity.  I have throughout my life  
tried to live up to these maxims where this was  
particularly true whilst serving as a Fire Fighter and a  
career that was dedicated to helping others.    

Mushin (No mind) : I have always tried to ove rcome  
my own fears of dying or being seriously injured during  
situations in order to help in the rescue of others  
where circumstances have often brought me to a  
state of Mushin otherwise understandable fears may  
have clouded my judgement.    

My colleagues and I were once called to a fire in  
which an elderly lady was trapped when during the  
search we were struck by a back  - draft of searing  
flames and heat the likes of which I had never before  
experienced.    

My colleague and I were imm obilized having been  
knocked to the ground and I thought this was the end  
of our lives, yet I prayed that it wasnõt.   

Within moments and through Zanshin awareness I  
gained an understanding of the situation and  

positioning before continuing the s earch bringing  
myself and others to safety.    

On a particular cold winterõs night we were called  
to a situation where a drowning man was reported  
to be in the river of my native City of Cork.  The  
water was black and freezing cold whilst I am not   
the best of swimmers.    

The man was spotted under a bridge clinging to the  
structure where I made the decision to swim  
towards him in an attempt to make a rescue.    

For reasons only know to him, the man resisted my  
attempts of rescue and tried  to fend me away,  
whilst fighting the strong current I eventually  
brought the man to safety partially through  
negotiation and partially the effective application  
of a shoulder lock.    

The degree of physical effort involved in that rescue  
took t wo days to recover where I attribute my  
fitness and sense of moral duty to karate whilst my  
mind was clearly in a state of Mushin.    

Practicing karate in the dojo is only part of the  
whole life benefits that true martial arts can bring.    

Sensei Pascal Lecourt superbly informative DVD  -   a discounted price is offered to KSKA members    

Karateõs Influence on Life by Tadgh O Mahony   


